June 9 2025 Wilson Town Board Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Wilson Town Board held on June 9 2025 at the town hall was called to order by Chairman Leon Bowman.

Present were Chairman Leon Bowman, Supervisors Ernie Culp, Tony Chelmowski, Randy Haedtke, and Chris Tarras. Clerk Robin Jandt, Deputy Treasurer Carol Mueller, Fire Chief Josh Murphy and Zoning Administrator Jessie Meyer.

Others Present: List is attached.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by E.Culp Motion carried.

The bills totaling \$22,949.01 were approved by T.Chelmowski and seconded by C.Tarras. Motion Carried.

The minutes from May 12 2025 were approved by R.Haedtke and seconded by T.Chelmowski. Motion carried.

## Citizens Comments-None

Zoning Administrator report was given by J.Meyer 3 permits last month. 1 for Logging, 1 for Building and 1 for Milestone to bring in blacktopping machine. A request was made for a spreadsheet for permits maybe every quarter. Wouldn't have to be every month. ROW was discussed J. Meyer had provided a copy of a recorded document from 1984 stating that all Wilson Township roads are 66 feet.

WAIDA's Annual Meeting was attended by Jesse Meyer. A small discussion took place. The mayor was there a lot of businesses pretty interesting it lasted about 2 hours.

Road report was given by T.Chelmowski. Reed's Tree Service had done a lot of tree trimming. C.Tarras commented that Cross Street was rocked along the edges turned out really nice. T.Chelmowski commented that the bridges and Stone Point are still on hold. A few spots down on lower Blackberry need some patching. Harris road a lot of big holes. Camp road is done and turned out nice.

J.Murphy went over Fire Dept. bills. Some of the bills that went through tonight will be reimbursed. Josh had come up with a spreadsheet of items that are needed and their estimated prices and the life of the items. (Attached to minutes) A discussion took place. SCBA fill station are at the top of the list.

Business cards and name plates are being worked on by E.Culp.

R.Haedtke has made up a spreadsheet of all the keys. We have 2 keys for the back door all keys for the front door have been accounted for except for 1 key. Randy will have a key for the back door and Katie Meyer will have the other one. A discussion took place should we get a few more keys for the back door? E.Culp made a motion to have 2 more keys made for back door and C.Tarras seconded. All approved. The flag was discussed. J.Murphy talked to Paul Douglas and he said someone else could do it. R.Haedtke said he could do it.

Township Officer meeting is this coming Wednesday June 11<sup>th</sup> at 7:00. R.Jandt commented that Dave Kramer will be there to give us an update on Road projects and possibly the new Assessor.

Treasurers report was reviewed and approved by E.Culp and seconded by R.Haedtke.

The new truck loan papers will be signed on Wednesday June 11<sup>th</sup>. L.Bowman and C.Mueller will be going to the bank. T.Chelmowski will take cashier's check to DeBautche once that is taken care of the truck will then go to Universal Truck to add the plow. C.Tarras made a motion to have T.Chelmowski to take the check down to DeBautche and have them send the truck on to Universal and E.Culp seconded. All approved. R.Jandt has contacted the insurance company to get the insurance put on.

We need salt for the water softener. R.Haedtke will pick up the salt and J.Murphy will put it in. J.Muphy mentioned that we will not renew Lexipol when it expires. We got what we needed out of it and J.Murphy continues to put together the documents. The rest doesn't really pertain to us. Someone will be wanting water in the near future so Josh gave him R.Haedtke's phone number.

T.Chelmowski wanted to Thank Willy Dickenson for sprucing up Springbrook.

Someone has planted some tree's down in Meadowbrook right before the bridge. A small discussion took place. L.Bowman made a motion that T.Chelmowski should go down there and talk to them about planting in the road right away and C.Tarras seconded. All approved.

T.Chelmowski mentioned that rocking will be starting soon. Also once the truck is here Tony would like to see decals made for it.

R.Jandt reported on the population and households of Wilson Township from the 2024 census. Population estimate is 1,154 and household estimate is 463. R.Jandt had billed the state for water per the contract and we should be getting a check shortly. We also had gotten a call from Miller Scrap on giving us a quote on a dumpster. A small discussion took place. R.Jandt will get some prices from a few places.

A discussion took place on getting a credit card there is so many places that we could use it at. L.Bowman will talk to Oakwood Bank on Wednesday.

L.Bowman wanted to thank everyone for all their hard work.

With no other business R.Haedtke made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:49 and E.Culp seconded. All approved.